
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 8, 2008 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Billy S. Franklin 
sfranklin@wildblue.net 
 
Dear Mr. Franklin: 
 
Thank you for taking the time to contact the Office of the Governor.   
 
I am asking Major Stan Clark, Interim Director of the Texas Department of Public Safety, for his 
staff’s assistance in reviewing and responding both to you and this office on the information 
shared. 
 
Please let us know whenever we may be of service in the future. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dede Keith 
Constituent Communication Division 
Office of the Governor 
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